
Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

 

Throughout this program year you have, hopefully, either heard or read the word vision many times.  During 
the year two groups have already begun their work.  The Vision Working Group (Jack Brown, Marjorie Dix, 
Rick Floyd, Glenn Gilbert, Elaine Gunn, Cary Quigley and myself) and Council have been reading, sharing, 
visiting, learning and dreaming.  It started slowly as trust was built, barriers taken down and the kind of 
environment for both listening and sharing created.  Together we have shared meals and stories, we have read 
books and visited holy places, we have talked about our own faith journeys and places (both spiritual and 
physical) that we yearn to go.  Together we let go of what we thought we were trying to do: plan, strategize 
or figure out and instead embraced the concept of listening for the spirit, tapping into deep truths and daring 
to let go of our human “sured-ness” for some diving inspiration.  Out of those conversations some consistent 
themes have emerged and some direction has begun to be found.  Together we have stopped pushing and 
have begun to feel the pull.  It has been good and beautiful and a gift to be a part of. 

 

This month we invite you to become involved too and to do so in the same way, starting slowly by sharing 
meals and stories, by reading and visiting, by reflecting on where we have been and where we still long to go.  
Together we will open our hearts and lives to God and listen carefully for God’s calling.  Together we will 
begin our collective attempt to discern the nature of God’s calling upon this church and the direction and 
priorities it sets before us.  I invite you to take advantage of two things in February.   

 

The first is our Lenten Study.  Together over light meals we will look back at the collective journey of the 
church universal and our own tradition and we will look forward to where we might yet go.  The goal is not 
to plan, strategize or figure out, instead the goals are to help us be 
comfortable living in the midst of important questions and to 
identify the processes and skills that will help us do what the 
church has always done; opening our lives to the reality that our 
faith is a way of living and always unfolding; that to be people of 
faith means to know that there is always greater truth to be learned 
and deeper love to be found.  That we are called to stand on the 
shoulders of those who have gone before straining to hear God’s 
whispered call and, in turn, respond.  It be a process of listening 
and discernment, a process that involves honoring truths and 
being open to new ideas, a process that takes our faith seriously 
enough that we might humbly step forward saying here we are.  
The study will help us honor the past, meet God in the present and cast our gaze toward the future.  There is 
more about the study later in the newsletter. 

 

The Second will take place on Sunday, February 27.  The Reverend Doctor Mary Luti will co-lead worship 
and then will guide our Vision Working Group and Council through a session in the afternoon.  She will help 
those groups take all they have been thinking about and shape it into an initial foundation for the vision.  That 
foundation will then be shared with the congregation in multiple ways to garner the thoughts and ideas of the 
whole church because after all, the Spirit might be speaking through any of us.  The work of those two groups 
is not an end but a beginning.  They will give us a starting point, something to build upon, refine and add to.  
Mary’s bio can be found later in the newsletter.     

(over) 



This Vision is crucial to our church.   

The Bible reminds us that a people without a vision perish. Leaders of all traditions will tell you that the 
churches that are thriving and alive are those who know who they are, to whom they belong and have a clear 
sense of where they are called to go.  We are not visioning merely as a business process or survival 
mechanism.  We are not visioning to gain new members or help the budget.  Instead we do it as an act of faith 
both individual and communal.  We do it to bring life, energy, enthusiasm and mission to our own faith and to 
the larger church.  We do it to discover both the costs and joys of discipleship.  We do it so that we can affirm 
together how we want to love God with our whole heart and our neighbor as ourselves in this time and this 
place.   

 

If we do it well, I have no doubt we will be a bigger, stronger, more sustainable church.  I have no doubt that if 
we do it well our numbers will swell and our faith deepen.  But all of that will happen because the vision 
brings our hearts and community to life in new ways.  It will happen because we our welcome is infused with 
the Spirit, because our living is shaped by deep connection to God, because we are walking in the Way of 
sacrificial service and profound hope and are coming face to face with the Holy through inspired worship and 
beautiful music. 

 

Given its important, I will be putting much of my energy into the vision this Spring.  This vision will provide 
direction and priorities for the next eight years and so we need to do it well.  In Maine, I thought about how to 
best engage all of you to ensure that this is the vision of the whole church and I will share those ideas as we 
move forward.  But for now, I hope and pray that you will engage the Lenten Study and that you will be in 
worship on the 27th so that together we can listen for our still speaking God and discern the path laid before us. 

As always I would love to hear your thoughts and your ideas both on the process and concept of a vision. 

 

Peace,    

 

Brent 

 

Our Shared Life Together 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 HAPPY FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 

(Please let someone on the Growth  

Committee know if we have not  

included your birthday or listed it  

incorrectly.) 

 

 

February 1    Ann Brink 

     Rick Floyd  

February 6 John Kingston 

February 10 Claire Williams  

February 11 James Fairbrother  

February 12 Les Freeman IV 

February 13 Julia Lewis 

February 15 Amy Freeman  

 Logan Higuera 

February 20 Emma Drew 

February 23 Kathleen Opperman 

February 24 Sophie Randolph   

February 26 Jim McMenamy   

PLEASE REMEMBER THE  

FOLLOWING IN YOUR PRAYERS: 

 

Michelle Gillett (Stockbridge)  

Clyde Wade (Florida)  

Terry Wise (Stockbridge)  

Max Stackhouse (W. Stockbridge)  

Bill Holmes (Lenox)  

Max Montgomery (Lenox)    



 News From Boards And Committees 
Trustees  - Update on Memorial Garden Study 

 

Meetings to inform the congregation about progress of an exploratory study of a possible Memorial Garden 
were held on Sunday, December 13 and Tuesday, December 15.  In case you could not attend one of these 
meetings, let us briefly bring you up to date.  The purpose of a Memorial Garden would be to provide a 
serene, contemplative but simple space on church property where church members could bury the ashes of a 
loved one.  A lengthy study explored and evaluated a number of possible locations.  The five possible sites 
which seemed to offer the best prospects were presented to the congregation. 
 

Thirty seven of the attendees returned a questionnaire handed out at the meetings.  The survey was quite 
revealing.  Thirty three (89%) supported the concept of a memorial garden and only two did not.  Twenty 
five members (67%) selected a site which would be located in the niche between the sanctuary and the 
Jonathan Edwards room.  Seven others said that they would support this selection even though the site was 
not their favorite for a total of thirty two (86%) supporting and no person opposing.  Only five choose the 
second most popular site, so the choice was clear.  A committee has been formed to prepare a preliminary 
design for the proposed garden which will be presented to the congregation this spring.    
 

Deacons—Biblical History from a Travelers Perspective #2 This is the second in a series of articles 
based upon my observations as I travelled in Israel   

 

Jerusalem, the old city: well, what I saw didn’t quite match what I learned in Sunday school.  As we all know 
the last supper took place on Maundy Thursday just outside the city walls at the Mount of Olives (Garden of 
Gethsemane).  The next day, the day of the Crucifixion, Jesus carried the cross up to Calvary on the path 
Catholics call the Via Dolorosa.  Jesus was raised on the cross, died and was interred in a grotto on Good 
Friday.   These Christian sites are all arrayed within view of the ruins of the Temple, the Jewish people’s 
holiest site.  When you walk these sites today the reality you see is quite at variance with what you learned 
and have built in your mind over the years.  Huge change is, of course, inevitable over two thousand years.  
 

We started our tour at the Garden of Gethsemane.  The area was crowded with tour buses.  As I recall 
Gethsemane was a pretty garden with a path through it set in a lovely meadow just across the highway from 
the Temple.  There were a number of locals here working the crowd.  They’d jostle you a bit and flash a 
string of those fan fold postcards in your face.  At the end of the tour the guide asked: “Did anyone lose his 
wallet?” and yes, one person had.  It was the old jostle you, flash something in your face, lift your wallet and 
they’ll never know trick.  Chalk that up as part of your education. 
 

Following biblical history, we then started up the Via Dolorosa, site of the twelve Stations of the Cross.  
Each station was the location of a significant event on Jesus’ last day. The Via Dolorosa begins at a gate in 
the city wall and today is a narrow winding path through an Arab souk or bazaar ending at Calvary.  The 
alley is crowded with vendors selling leather goods, carpets and all variety of goods.  The whole area is 
bustling.  The ruins of the Temple were only a short walk away in the background.  Calvary hill, the site of 
Jesus’ death and resurrection is marked by the Church of the Holy Sepulcher built by the Crusaders.  Each of 
the many Christian sects maintains a chapel within and is responsible for the maintenance and sanctity of a 
specific area.  Since the various sects have trouble agreeing, a Moslem has been chosen to hold the key.  I 
was surprised to learn that Calvary, where the cross was raised, and the grotto where Jesus rose from the 
dead are today at opposite ends within the same church.  
 

Outside the church and around the corner one comes upon the Temple Mount. The Temple, formally the 
Second Temple, was destroyed by the Romans in 66 A.D.  The Jews were once again banished from the 
Holy land at that time.  Fronting on a small plaza is the Western Wall, also known as the Wailing Wall.  One 
sees many devout Jewish persons approaching and kissing the wall.  On top of the Temple Mount is the 
Dome of the Rock, the third holiest site in Islam. 
 

It’s astounding to realize the holiest sites of three major religions Christianity, Judaism and Islam are all 
within one hundred yards.  It’s not surprising that there has been much tension here throughout history.   

Next time we’ll visit the Sea of Galilee and the River Jordan. ~ Carl Bradford 



 
Christian Education 

 

“Just as God's love entered the world, thereby submitting to the misunderstanding and ambiguity that 
characterize everything worldly, so also Christian love does not exist anywhere but in the worldly, in an 
infinite variety of concrete worldly action, and subject to misunderstanding and condemnation. Every 
attempt to portray a Christianity of 'pure' love purged of worldly 'impurities' is a false purism and 
perfectionism that scorns God's becoming human and falls prey to the fate of all ideologies. God was not too 
pure to enter the world” (Dietrich Bonhoeffer, Ethics, p. 164).  

  

For the season of Lent, a small group will be reading Bonhoeffer’s Meditations on the Cross. Being 
originally from Texas, I have noticed in my time in New England that people in the northeast really strive to 
be good. It is a promising development that so many (both Christian and non-Christian) are yearning to do 
what is right. However, it can also be a trap. It can lead us to try to transcend and deny our fallen nature. So 
often, I know, I do not want to accept grace. I want to save myself with my goodness and ideals. I do not 
want to see my sin. I want forgiveness without confession. I want the resurrection without the cross.  

  

I have been mulling over some of Bonhoeffer’s ideas about responsibility and guilt and what it means for 
Christian living. In Ethics, he urges Christians to recognize that they have to abandon the illusion of being 
good or pure. Something I find compelling about Bonhoeffer’s Ethics is that he implores Christians to fully 
enter into the brokenness and messiness of the world, not so that we might be good (after all, Jesus reminds 
us that only God is good in Luke 18:19), but because we are responsible for one another. We are responsible 
to bear our own sins and the sins of our neighbor. I hope that as a community we can learn to hear this word 
of freedom. As much as we struggle to acknowledge our own fallibility, Jesus did not come into the world to 
make us purer. He came that we might have life and have it abundantly (John 10:10). I pray that during this 
season we can enter into a time of reflection, forging ahead to build a community founded on the cross of 
Christ so that can be there for another and for the world at large.   

 

Music  

 

Fresh off the tails of Steve Hassmer’s breath-taking recital, the music committee is presenting the next Music 
on Main concert.  8 Strings and a Whistle is a NYC based trio dedicated to innovative programming, stirring 
music and some of the most memorable performances you’ll hear. Their repertoire features the unique 
combination of flute, viola and cello and draws from a wide range of sources.  There are works from the 
Baroque, Classical, Romantic and Modern periods, as well as pieces composed expressly for them. Their 
debut recording, Albert's Window, has just been released on Ravello Records in 2015. Don’t miss this 
concert, 4 PM on February 27th! 

 

Special Thanks for a Truly GRAND Gift 

 

Great music has always been a prominent part of the life of this church, now more than ever with the gift of a 
Yamaha concert grand piano from Marjorie Elinor Dix and her family. This instrument was used to support 
Marjorie's career of 13 years at the Metropolitan Opera, and is being gifted to the glory of God and in 
recognition of her gifts and achievements. Lest you worry about it, the family has been blessed with more 
than one fine piano, which has made this gift possible. 

  

The piano will reside in the Jonathan Edwards room, and be used for music lessons, rehearsals and 
performances in that room, and also in the sanctuary for works for two pianos. It is very complimentary to 
the Steinway in quality of sound and is also outfitted with modern digital recording, transposition and 
playback technology which will be valuable to composers and arrangers of music, as well as performers. 

 

In recognition of this gift, the congregation will dedicate it on a Sunday very soon. Please keep a lookout for 
that special Sunday, and join us in celebration with special music during worship that day. 

 

http://ravellorecords.com/catalog/rr7918/


Mission and Action  
   

The thank you cards and letters have been pouring in to our Mission mailbox. Here are some examples.   We 
will post them on our bulletin board for all to see.   

 

Residents and Staff of the Eleanor Sonsini Animal Shelter:   Thank you for  your  gifts of food, 
litter and money.  They will help to provide safe shelter and veterinary care for our homeless cats and dogs.  
We wish you all the very best in return for your kindness. 

 

Animal Dreams Volunteers:  Dear  Fr iends,  Animal Dreams deeply appreciate your  generous 
donations of toys, treats and food for our Food for Ferals Pantry.  Fifty-seven pounds of dry food and 124 cans 
including kitten food will really help to feed many cats living on their own during the winter months to come.   
In November we provided food for over 106 outdoor cats.  It is mid-December and we have already had 
numerous requests for food from colony cat caregivers throughout Berkshire County.   Thank you so much for 
helping us to help them.  Happy Holidays to you all! 

 

Lisanne Finston, Executive Director of Gould Farm wr ites: Thank you for  your  generous 
contribution of $1500.00 to Gould Farm.  We’re just finishing construction of a new sap house for our maple 
syrup program and we now have installed laundry facilities in all our guest homes.  We continue to expand our 
REACH for Wellness program, which promotes the physical health of our guests through exercise, nutrition, 
and lifelong symptom management.  And we have expanded our clinical services with the addition of a new 
social worker who just joined the team!  On behalf of every one of our Guests, and their grateful families, 
thank you for joining in our mission and believing in recovery. 

 

Walter Orenstein, Treasurer for the People’s Pantry writes:  It is a pleasure to thank you for  
your donation of $2,973 to the Pantry in 2015.  Your support will help ensure that we will be able to continue 
with our mission to feed hungry people in the Southern Berkshires, and that no one will be turned away.   I 
know you will find it satisfying that the donation does more than just provide a weekly food supplement.  It 
has the added benefit of allowing the people the opportunity to socialize and form friendships.  There is an 
easy and comfortable atmosphere among the shoppers as they use the pantry. 

 

 Lynette Johnson, Director of Church Relations for the Society of St. Andrew writes: Dear  
friends in Christ,   You make all the difference! Through your $400.00 gift, The First Congregational Church 
of Stockbridge will put healthy, nourishing food on the tables of individuals and families who are struggling to 
get by.  Partnering with Society of St. Andrew, you engage volunteer gleaners in hands-on mission and 
service, you help send large loads of fruits and vegetables to areas where they are most needed, you support 
local feeding agencies in every area of the country and you reduce food waste - all as you follow Jesus’ 
command to feed the hungry.   

  
Service League 
 

Now that the very successful Holly Fair is behind us, the Service League is already busy preparing for our next 
big event - the Summer Fair.  Work bees have resumed on Mondays between 10 am and 2 pm, and we 
welcome anyone who'd like to join us, for any amount of time - no experience necessary.  We recently sent 60 
emergency kits to Church World Service for families struggling to survive natural and man-made disasters.  In 
years past, we've asked the congregation to contribute items such as soap and toothbrushes to these kits, but 
requirements are so specific that we find it more efficient to purchase in bulk.  But if anyone would like to aid 
this mission, we would welcome financial contributions to help defray the cost of assembling and mailing the 
kits.  

 
 



Events and Happenings    

   
 “Green Team” Challenge!  

Challenges 

Become a member of the “Green Team”!!!!!! 

Help us to choose a new name for the group that sounds powerful , spiritual, and important!! 

 

  The “Green Team” is a small group of several members of this congregation who are attempting to help 
our church family become more aware of taking care of this earth that we are blessed to live on.  As a brand 
new year is upon us, our goals for becoming a stronger task group and protectors of our environment are 
refreshed and refocused.  We are trying to secure a monthly meeting time and we are excited and prepared 
for this team that is dedicated to protect and serve this earth to get down to business and take more visible 
actions that will be shared with all and will collectively improve our spiritual energy and ambitions for a 
healthier and “greener” community of faith and ultimately, Earth. 

 

It would be advantageous to all of us if “The Green Team” grew in size with new members and fresh 
attention. This group strives to educate those who want to learn more about how easy it can be to make 
changes that will benefit all in the long run.  We are at a precarious point in terms of our environment and 
the many reasons why we need to be careful and make simple changes in our daily lives at home and at 
church and in any endeavor are extremely important in order to preserve and to protect the earth.  Please 
contact Donna Jacobs at donnajacobsmsw@aol.com, Terry Wise at wises@bcn.net, Vicky Cooper at 
vickycooper@msn.com or Jennifer Germain at jlgermain77@gmail.com if you have any questions and if 
you would like to join! Thanks!   

Genesis 1:1  In the beginning, God created the heavens and the earth. 

 

mailto:donnajacobsmsw@aol.com
mailto:wises@bcn.net
mailto:vickycooper@msn.com
mailto:jlgermain77@gmail.com
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Genesis+1%3A1&version=ESV


Lenten Opportunities 
 

Traditionally in Lent, people have paid extra attention to their faith.  In a variety of ways, 
people have found ways to look at the life of Jesus as a way of reflecting on their own.  Often 
people give something up to emulate the sacrificial actions of Jesus and that is good.  This 
year, the Boards of Deacons and Christian Education instead invite you to take something on.  
In Luke’s Gospel (the one assigned for this year) key moments and decisions of Jesus’ life are 
always shaped by prayer.  So this Lent, we invite you to look at that aspect of Jesus’ life as a 
way of reflecting on your own through worship. 
 

Imposition of Ashes – Noon until 3:00 p.m. – Feb 10 
 

Ash Wednesday receives its name from the ancient practices of confession 
and mourning.  The tradition of sitting in ashes was a common way to repent 
in Biblical times.  The mark of ashes in the form of a cross marks both our 
sin/shortcomings as well as the source of our forgiveness and hope.  It is a 
way of publicly acknowledging who you are and to whom you belong.  For 
those who are unable to come to worship or who want to receive this action 
earlier in the day, you are invited to come to the Sanctuary for a time of quiet 
prayer and imposition of ashes. 

 

Ash Wednesday Worship – 7:00 p.m. – Feb 10 
 

In the company of scripture, one-another, flickering candles and communion, 
we will begin our Lenten Journey together.  This short service will include a 
variety of opportunities for prayer, the chance to confess our sins, the sharing of communion and the 
imposition of ashes.  We will conclude on the front steps burning our written confessions and giving them 
over to God.   

 

    Morning Prayer – Wednesdays Starting 2/17 – 8:00 a.m.  
 

 Similar to the vary well-received Advent Morning Prayer, we will use   

 the Lenten Devotionals as a model for praying, sharing and finding  

 grace.  At 7:45 coffee and tea will be ready in the Jonathan Edwards  

 Room so that you can share time with one another.  We will finish our  

 worship not later than 8:25 so that people can head off to their various  

 responsibilities of the day.   

 

    Lenten Devotionals – Available Sunday, February 3 
    Christian Education is happy to again provide the UCC Devotional     

    Books for Lent.  These books provide a Biblical passage, reflection and  

    short prayer for each day.  The devotions are written by a variety of   

    UCC  clergy and leaders including our own Rick Floyd.  The books are  

    free and popular.  We ask that families share a booklet. 

 

Lenten Study—SEE FOLLOWING PAGE 
 

 

Look in the March Newsletter for info about Holy Week/Easter.  



Lenten Study – Sundays 11:30 – 12:45   

February 14 & 21, March 6 & 13        Light lunch provided and child care offered. 
 

As we contemplate a Vision for our church – as we strain to hear God’s calling upon our hearts and as 
we strive to see the Way laid out before us – we pause to remember that what we are doing is neither 
new nor novel, rather it is traditional, tried and true.  Our individual and collective faith life has never 
been understood as static, but rather as dynamic and unfolding.  Think of the ministry and life of Jesus; 
how he wrestled with age-old truths, how he breathed new life into cherished practices that had gone dry, 
or how he nudged people to see even deeper and more beautiful ways of living together.  The UCC 
Constitution expresses that truth this way: “We claim as our own the faith of the historic Church 
expressed in the ancient creeds and reclaimed in the basic insights of the Protestant Reformers. It affirms 
the responsibility of the Church in each generation to make this faith its own in reality of worship, in 
honesty of thought and expression, and in purity of heart before God.”  It is the way our faith has 
unfolded over time and the responsibility that lies before us now.  Here is our plan: 

 

Week One – February 14 – Looking Back at Our Faith 

In our initial conversation, we will lean on the work of Phyllis Tickle to consider come major 
turning points in the last 2,000 years of Christianity. 

Week Two – February 21 – Looking Back at Our Tradition/Church 

In week two we will look at the Congregational movement here in New England and our own 
local church in Stockbridge. 

February 28 – Meeting the Present Face to Face 

There will be no formal session, but the Rev. Dr. Mary Luti, former Director of Wilson 
Chapel at Andover-Newton as well as Pastor of First Church Cambridge will co-lead 
worship and spend time with our Vision Working Group/Council. 

March 6 – Listening and Discerning 

We will lean forward into our future, focusing on the skills essential to effective visioning – 
listening for the Spirit speaking through any of us and collectively discerning the call. 

March 13 – Looking Forward 

Building on Biblical examples, we will begin to imagine the possibilities of a vision for our 
time and place. 

 

So come – whether you have always done the Lenten studies or have yet to try them.  You need not 
make all the sessions, but there is benefit to going to as many as possible.  Please sign-up in the Jonathan 
Edwards room including your need for child-care and any dietary restrictions.    

 

Connections Class Saturday, February 13— 9:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
How do I find out more about this church? 

 Where can I learn more about the opportunities here? 

  Who is the United Church of Christ? 

What is Membership all about? And what is it not all about? 

If you are thinking about any of these things, then coming to the Connections class is for you!  While this 

dialogue was created for those contemplating membership, it is an excellent opportunity to simply talk 

about things that matter. 

There is no cost to participate and no obligation once you have completed the program.  During our time 
together, we will share faith stories, examine the history and theology of the UCC and this congregation, 

talk about opportunities for engagement and look at the idea of covenant that is at the heart of what it 
means to become a member.  We will finish with a light lunch and more conversation.  Childcare is 
available if needed.  Please let Brent know if you plan to come including any dietary restrictions or child 

care needs. 


